
An important message from the State of New Hampshire about the COVID-19 Vaccine: 

 

If you have scheduled your appointment for your second dose and are happy with the 

appointment, please disregard this message. 

 

The State has actively worked to open up additional second dose appointments for the COVID-

19 vaccine. Everyone who has received a first dose will have the opportunity to receive their 

second dose.  

 

On Tuesday, February 2, 2021, at 8:00 AM, additional second dose appointments and 

clinics will be available for scheduling in CDC’s VAMS scheduling system. 

 

Here’s what you need to know:  

 

• If you have been unable to schedule your second dose appointment, please 

visit https://vams.cdc.gov/ on or after Tuesday, February 2, 2021 and login with the same 

username and password that you used to schedule your first appointment. Follow the same 

process to schedule your second dose. 

• If you already have a second dose appointment scheduled but would like to reschedule for 

an earlier date, please visit https://vams.cdc.gov/ on or after Tuesday, February 2, 2021 and 

login with the same username and password that you used to schedule your appointments and 

cancel your appointment. You will then be given the option to schedule a new second dose 

appointment. Important: Please be sure that after you cancel your current appointment, you 

complete the process by scheduling a new appointment in the system.  

• Your username is your email address that received this email. You chose your password when 

you created your account. If you do not remember your password, click the “Forgot Password?” 

link on the VAMS login screen to reset your password. 

• These appointments are only available to people that have already received their first dose and 

are scheduling their second dose. Individuals that have not scheduled their first dose will not be 

able to view or select these appointments. 

 

The State of New Hampshire will send a reminder email with a link, along with helpful hints on 

how to schedule or reschedule your second dose appointments on Monday, February 1, 2021. 

The email will come from no-reply@nh.gov. 

 

Thank you for your patience and cooperation. 
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